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March 10, 2020

The regular meeting of the Valley County Board of Health was held Tuesday at 5:15pm at the Annex Meeting Room.  Board members present, Clay Berger, Maggan Walstad, Bronwin Hanshew.  Others in attendance: Mary Armstrong, Dr. Anne Millard, Cam Shipp RS, Crystal Alvarado, Lynn Miller RN, and Teri Long.

The minutes of the December 17, 2019 were reviewed, motion by Maggan Walstad to approve the minutes, seconded by Bronwin Hanshew, and it was carried.

Old Business
None

New Business
Cam Shipp RS, presented the Granting Statutory Authority to County Sanitarian. Dr. Bell signed a form in 2014 that if the Health Officer is not present that the County Sanitarian can take over those duties.  It became a PHEP requirement in 2014. Cam has the form and Dr. Millard signed the form.

Health Department
Coronavirus- Guidance and plans received from the State. A Health Alert was received from state, showing lab results and numbers. Montana is now able to test for COVID-19. It is up to the physician but must consult with the State and CDC to see if person is a good candidate. Dr. Millard stated that FMDH did its first COVID-19 test.

A phone meeting with the state was attended by the commissioners. One of the things that was discussed was how the county would handle the situation If COVID-19 did come here. We would follow our non-pharmaceutical intervention plan and isolation quarantine under our communicable diseases We went over how that would be handled.

Crystal suggested we would a round table and discuss COVID-19.  Maggan questions how we handle if it went to Valley View, they are to older age group.
Lynn stated that information has been sent to Valley View, Nemont Manor, and Prairie Ridge. Lynn will send future links that would affect their facility.
She sent links to all Valley County schools with the links to assists them. It is up to the facility to research and handle. We will continue to s end information to them as we receive them. 

Cam stated that the Food and Consumer Safety Section will be taking on the piece regarding proper sanitizing and when done he can send it out to retail foods and public accommodations. 

Clay stated that he had calls from hospitals about flying patients out and he said Stat Air would not be able to do it. 

Maggan asks if a resident at Valley View is ill, should they come down to hospital. Dr. Millard at this time stated that Valley View can bring them down but would rather have them stay there and provide care to them there.  

Tisa is working on handwashing posters to put in businesses. Health Dept will be sending county businesses links from the CDC for education regarding COVIS-19, and cleaning and sanitizing recommendations.

Montana’s website stated that there are 21 cases of COVID-19 as 3/10/2020.
Discussion how to get information out about how to keep safe during this time. Chamber can be contacted to distribute information and education on COVID-19.

Family Planning-Title X funds are available because Planned Parenthood is dropping their Title X services. We have some funds coming to put on a 2-day training conference, 17 people are signed up and the class is approved for nursing contact hours. Date is March 25 & 26, 2020. This is to train people who provide sex education, including cultural aspects and trauma. It is how to teach it to all ages. 

Strategic Plan Review- Lynn put out a survey for the department’s services. Once that survey ends, the results will be compiled and used for our strategic plan. These results will be reported to the BOH.

Sanitarian Department
Cam Shipp RS, reported that he completed 20 Health Inspections for the quarter, dealt with two health complaints. One is with the Hill top trailer court which will have to wait till the ice melts to check. The other health compliant was with Oswego lagoon. He has issued one Septic Systems permit for this quarter and has one subdivision rewrite for lot 9 in the cabin area. 


Other Business
Maggan wanted to know if another nurse has been hired. We have an interview set up for next week.

Motion was made by Dr. Anne Millard and second by Maggan Walstad to end the meeting.  Motion was carried.

Next Board Meeting is June 9, 2020.


Clay Berger, Chairman


